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Introduction
Welcome to the tenth issue of the Social Exclusion Action Planning Newsletter!

The Network is really beginning to make its mark. During the last month, we have made  responses to DCMS on major policy documents; and we are pleased to announce the forthcoming London Seminar, the Seminar organised jointly with the NW Branch of the Library Association, and the National Conference - please see below.

We look forward to seeing you at these events!

John Pateman & John Vincent

PS As you will see, we've now got an ISSN for the Newsletter!


News from the Research Project, Public Library Policy and Social Exclusion
This Project is funded by the Library & Information Commission and is being led by Leeds Metropolitan University in partnership with the London Borough of Merton, Sheffield City Libraries, and John Vincent.

Public Library Journal articles
Just in case you haven't seen these, there are two articles by members of the research team in the latest issue of Public Library Journal (vol 14 no 4, 1999):

"Are your users just like you?" by John Vincent, an edited version of the paper given at the PLA Conference in October (pp93-4)

"Everyone on board?" by Dave Muddiman, an update on the Research Project and a note of some of the emerging themes and issues (pp96-7)

Journal of Information Science article
John Pateman's Working Paper no.7 has been published by the Journal of Information Science (vol 25 no 6, 1999, pp445-463) as "Social exclusion: an international perspective on the role of the State, communities and public libraries in tackling social exclusion".

New Library World article
Shiraz Durrani has published in New Library World (vol 100 no 1151, 1999, pp265-278) an article, "Black communities and information workers in search of social justice", which examines the existence of institutionalised racism in the LIS sector in the UK.

Assignation articles
Three articles of interest appeared in issue 17 (2) January 2000:

"The information age public library: functioning for social inclusion" by Martin Dudley (pp30-33)

"Working together to tackle social exclusion" by John Pateman (pp34-37)

"Libraries for all: social inclusion in public libraries" by Mark Mason (pp38-40)

Forthcoming events
As well as the Network activities reported elsewhere in the Newsletter, members of the Research Project team are speaking a two other events:

16 March 2000: "Everybody welcome" (a course organised by Shropshire Library Service) - John Pateman, Shiraz Durrani

4 April 2000: 150 years of public libraries (a conference at Croydon Central Library) - Dave Muddiman, John Pateman


"Public Library Policy and Social Exclusion" - a progress report on the LIC-funded Research Project: the Network London Seminar
As you will have seen in the leaflets mailed earlier this month, the Network Seminar is taking place at the Library Association on 24 March 2000. The programme includes Dave Muddiman introducing preliminary findings of the Project; Martin Dutch speaking about Central and local government policies and social exclusion; Rebecca Linley speaking about Public libraries, disability and social exclusion; and Shiraz Durrani speaking about The public library and racial exclusion.

Thanks to the pump-priming funding from LIC, we have been able to hold down the price of the Seminar - and the benefits of being a member of the Network are also clear, with the charge for members being £30.00 and the charge for non-members £60.00.

Further details from John Vincent.

Joint Seminar with the North West Branch of the Library Association
On 11 April 2000, the Network and the NW Branch of the LA are holding a joint one-day Seminar at Stretford Library, Trafford, Greater Manchester. 

Speakers include Dave Muddiman, Rebecca Linley, Martin Dutch and John Vincent.

Full details from John Vincent.


The Network National Conference 5 June 2000
The National Conference will take place at the London Voluntary Sector Resource Centre, 356 Holloway Road, London N7 6PA on 5 June - programme to follow!

We had originally intended to hold this Conference earlier in the year, but this is the first date on which we can find a suitable venue. However, with the London Seminar in March;  the Seminar to be held jointly with the NW Branch of the LA; and the Public Libraries Group Millennium Study Conference, Eye to the future, on 14-16 April, there is a growing volume of Network activity!


DCMS Policy Guidelines: Libraries for all: social inclusion in public libraries - policy guidance for local authorities in England
On 15 January, I submitted a response on behalf of the Network to Mark Mason at DCMS. I have just received a letter from Mark, dated 31 January, thanking us for our input, and expressing concern that we thought the policy did not give a wide enough definition of social exclusion - he says that they "tried deliberately to avoid labelling particular groups as socially excluded in order to encourage library authorities to identify the people who are excluded in their area." He also says that he understands our concerns about the resource implications of the recommendations, and says that the draft policy is being sent to all local authorities "with the aim of demonstrating the need to prioritise resources for these aims."

jv


House of Commons Culture, Media and Sport Committee Inquiry into Public Libraries
On 14 January 2000, I submitted evidence on behalf of the Network to the Inquiry, and I have now received notification of three sessions when the Committee will be taking oral evidence. These are:

10 February 11am 

The Library and Information Commission

10 February 11.45am

The Library Association

17 February 10am

Local Government Association

17 February 10.50am

The Library Campaign and Libraries for Life for Londoners

17 February 11.50am

The British Library Readers' Group

9 March 10.30am

The British Library

9 March 11.20am

The Department for Culture, Media and Sport

These meetings are open to press and public. They will take place in a Committee Room of the House of Commons. Members of the public should check the Committee Room number on arrival at the Palace of Westminster. Access is via St Stephen's Entrance at the House of Commons. It is advisable to allow 10 minutes to pass through security checks. There is no system for prior reservation of seats in the Committee Room.

A report arising from the Committee's Inquiry is expected to be published in April.

jv

(Information taken from Press Notice no.11 of Session 1999-2000, dated 2 February 2000)

"Creating Capitals - London and Berlin at the Millennium" - British Council events
The LIC has received a proposal from the British Council for a project to "twin" a public library in Berlin with one in London; the proposal suggests:

"It is evident that the topic of information inclusion which is closely related to social inclusion is a burning one ... In Berlin as well as in London information inclusion is of particular interest as both cities are faced with a diversity of different ethnic and social groups, in both cities public libraries will increasingly take a training role for ICTs. My proposal is to select two public libraries ... which are already involved in such training ... After an initial exchange of information and ideas, I could see a job swap or work attachment between the two institutions during which a joint project is developed, followed by a workshop in Berlin for public librarians led by the two institutions ..."
If you are interested in this idea, please contact Chris Batt at the LIC on 0171-273 8725 or e-mail <chris.batt@lic.gov.uk>


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent. Please send any comments or items for inclusion in the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

tel/fax: 01392 256045
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